

525 East Grant Street | Macomb, IL 61455

(309) 833-4101 www.mdh.org

September 30, 2019

RECEIVED

OCT 01 2019

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

## Via Overnight Courier

Ms. Courtney R. Avery Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re:

McDonough District Hospital – Certificate of Exemption Project No. E-034-19 Notice of Completion

Dear Ms. Avery:

At its September 17, 2019 meeting the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board approved the Certificate of Exemption for the discontinuation of the acute mental illness category of service at McDonough District Hospital. Effective September 18, 2019 we consider the service to be formally discontinued. The material terms of the transaction did not change from those presented in the application and approved by the Review Board. In compliance with Public Act 101-0083 we are providing written notice of our discontinuation to our State Senator and State Representative.

Please contact us with any questions.

andalos ter

Sincerely,

Wanda Foster, RN, MSN, FACHE

Vice President Nursing / CNO

CC:

Joe Ourth